
Town of New Holstein 
Town Hall                                                7:00                               October 7th 2021 

 

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman, Ben Henke. 

Members present: Ben Henke, Dean Konen, Len Heimerman, Mary Jo Muellenbach, and Cheryl Heller, also present were 

Jamie Aulik, Dick Isley and Bob Hennings representing Kiel ambulance and Fire. 

 The pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 

A motion to accept the agenda with the addition of Discuss and Act on Assessors Contract was made by Dean Konen 

seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the minutes as read, from the Sept. 8th 2021 Town Board meeting and Closed meeting minutes was 

made by Len Heimerman seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the monthly treasurers’ report as presented was made by Len Heimerman seconded by Ben Henke 

and carried 3-0. A motion to approve Resolution 2021-04 Consolidation Recycling Efficiency Grant was made by Ben 

Henke, seconded by Len Heimerman carried 3-0. 

The representatives from Kiel explained they have received certification for  Paramedic level service. They discussed 

response times & higher level of care. They asked the Town to consider adding all of the Towns residents to their service 

area; currently they cover ¾ of the Town with Calumet Medical covering the last ¼. 

A motion to accept the October bills for payment, was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke, carried 3-0. 

A motion to adopt Resolution 2021-03 Adopting the Ward Plan was made by Ben Henke seconded by Len Heimerman 

and carried 3-0. 

A motion to approve Tennessen Appraisal 2022-2023 Contract   was made by Len Heimerman seconded by Ben Henke 

and carried 3-0. 

A motion by Dean Konen, seconded by Len Heimerman to join WRS was approved unanimously. 

REPORTS: 

Dean Konen: discussed road repair schedule and ditch mowing, He also said all signs were going up, and all culvert 

projects that were started are completed to include paving. 

Len Heimerman: Reported the Salt shed roof will be completed in 2 weeks, he also said they looking at repairing 

detailing the pick-up truck. 

Cheryl Heller: Shared Planning and zoning paperwork received, discussed the wi.gov project and shared the date for the 

WTA meeting later this month. 

Mary Jo Muellenbach: Reported NO garbage and recycling pick up issues. 

Ben Henke:  Discussed the employee search.  

A motion to adjourn was made at 7:45 pm by Dean Konen, seconded by Ben Henke, and carried 3-0 

 

Respectfully submitted by:  Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                                                Town of New Holstein 

 

Minutes are draft copy until approved at the next board meeting Posted at: W1465 Tecumseh Road, New Holstein; and on the web at: 

www.townofnewholstein.com  


